
           
 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  

NOVEMBER 24, 2020 

 

 

STATEMENT OF JOEL AND MARY RICH  

REGARDING SETTLEMENT WITH FOX NEWS 

 

 

NEW YORK ― Through their attorneys at Massey & Gail LLP and Susman Godfrey LLP, Joel 

and Mary Rich, the parents of murder victim Seth Rich, today issued the following statement 

regarding the settlement of their litigation against Fox News Network and other defendants (Joel 

Rich and Mary Rich v. Fox News Network LLC et al., Civil Action No. 18-cv-02223, S.D.N.Y.): 

 

“The settlement with Fox News closes another chapter in our efforts to mourn the murder 

of our beloved Seth, whom we miss every single day. It allows us to move on from the 

litigation we initiated in response to Fox News’ May 2017 article and televised statements 

concerning Seth’s murder. We are pleased with the settlement of this matter and sincerely 

hope that the media will take genuine caution in the future. 

 

We thank everyone who has counseled us and given us strength. We appreciate the 

determined representation by our attorneys at Massey & Gail LLP and Susman Godfrey 

LLP. We now look forward to devoting as much time and energy as we can to family and 

to preserving Seth’s memory as a blessing.” 

 

# # #  

 

The Riches will not be commenting on the litigation beyond the statement above. Any inquiries 

should be directed to the media contacts below: 

For Joel and Mary Rich:  

Brad Bauman 

brad@firesidecampaigns.com 

 

For Massey & Gail: 

Randall Samborn 

randall@randallsamborn.com 

 

For Susman Godfrey: 

Arun Subramanian 

asubramanian@susmangodfrey.com 
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